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This and That
 

Dear Beloved Community in the Vermont Conference,
 

In these early summer days many things are happening or at least have been
put in motion. I thought you might like to learn about them.

 
First, your Board of Directors and I have been talking about vision and a

strategic plan for our conference. This has grown out of several things. Both
the Listening Tour through our Associations and the companion survey have

yielded a wealth of information. In addition, Jim Thomas' departure has
created an opportunity for us to make both staffing and priority adjustments.

We are talking today with representatives from the David L Cooperrider Center
for Appreciative Inquiry located at Champlain College. In addition to working

with the BOD, we envision four opportunities around the state for pastors and
church leaders to come together to learn about AI and how applying this

methodology to many aspects of decision-making and evaluation can increase
congregational vitality. These will be this year's Vitality Event.

 
There have been renewed conversations with the New Hampshire and Maine
Conferences about the possibility of sharing some pieces of our ministry. We

are currently talking about these areas: financial oversight, outdoor ministries,
the administrative functions for search and call and possibly communications

and social media. There are staff transitions happening in the other
conferences as well as here in Vermont that are providing an opportunity to

talk about how we could partner in such areas.
 

The Associate Pastor Search Committee has been hard at work. At the end of
this month, the two top candidates will come for a period of extended

interview and conversation. It is likely we will have a special conference
meeting to elect the new ACM late summer or early fall. This means before the
end of the year, Pam Lucas will be transitioning out of her ACM position with
our profound gratitude and joyful encouragement for her next adventure. If



you would like to serve on the team planning that farewell event, please let me
know soon.

 
Finally, I have spent quite a bit of time writing a proposal to the Lilly

Foundation for a grant from their Thriving in Ministry Initiative. Thanks to Julie
Cadwallader Staub for her invaluable help and support. Thanks also to the

Maine Conference Minister, Deb Blood for joining us in this effort. This is an
admitted long shot, but the grant would enable us to do creative and important

work around bi-vocational clergy, small congregations and innovation
outreach to those who identify as spiritual but not religious. There is also an

important role for our full-time clergy and congregations. I'll share more
information as it becomes available.

 
As you enjoy these beautiful summer days please keep your Conference BOD,

staff as well as our clergy and congregations in your prayers. May the Spirit
guide us in this time of change and opportunity.

 
Lynn

 
 

 
UCC NEWS

 
UCC NEWSFEED

 
 

D.C. pastor shackled, held 27 hours for praying on Supreme Court steps
The Rev.Graylan Hagler, senior minister of Plymouth Congregational UCC in

Washington, D.C., was arrested Monday afternoon for praying on the steps of the U.S.
Supreme Court, and spent 27 hours in police custody in deplorable conditions before

facing charges in Federal Court Tuesday night.
 

Massachusetts mother released from sanctuary at UCC church
A UCC congregation in Springfield, Mass. is celebrating with a Peruvian mother saved
from deportation though sanctuary. Gisella Collazo left South Congregational United

Church of Christ on Monday after she was granted a one-year stay of removal.
 

Poor People's Campaign advocates rally in D.C. around 'right to live'
Everyone has a right to live. That statement, the focus of this week's Poor People's
Campaign rally in Washington, D.C., on June 11, prompted powerful speeches, drew

signs with a number of different calls to action around jobs, income, the right to
organize and housing, and spurred more than 100 arrests.

 
The 'new' UCC National Setting comes together

The UCC National Setting is seven months into a new way of functioning, living into a
organization re-imagined by a change in the Bylaws, under a General Minister and

President and two Executive Ministers.
 

Commentary: Sounding the Alarm
Long before ordination or motherhood, my first ministry was nursing.

 
U.S. interfaith leaders urge government to #KeepFamiliesTogether

http://feeds.feedburner.com/UnitedChurchOfChrist


Twenty ecumenical and inter-religious leaders come together in a statement calling
on the U.S. government to rethink current immigration policies and stop separating

families.
 

UCC pastor: I pray with my body in the Poor People's Campaign
A UCC pastor in Manhattan, Kan., focuses on what it looks like to pray with her body,

and risking arrest for doing so, as part of the Poor People's Campaign.
 
 

 Weekly Seeds
 Focus Reading:  1 Samuel 15:34-16:13

  
Brennan Manning, Souvenirs of Solitude: Finding Rest in Abba's Embrace, 20th

century 
"Lord, when I feel that what I'm doing is insignificant and unimportant, help me to

remember that everything I do is significant and important in your eyes, because you
love me and you put me here, and no one else can do what I am doing in exactly the

way I do it."
 

Marianne Williamson, 21st century
"Each of us has a unique part to play in the healing of the world."

 
Oprah Winfrey, 21st century

"I believe there's a calling for all of us. I know that every human being has value and
purpose. The real work of our lives is to become aware. And awakened. To answer the

call."
 

Stephen King, 21st century
 "If God gives you something you can do, why in God's name wouldn't you do it?"

 
Ralph Waldo Emerson, 19th century

 "A great man is always willing to be little."
 

Anne Frank, 20th century
 "Everyone has inside of [them] a piece of good news. The good news is that you don't

know how great you can be! How much you can love! What you can accomplish! And
what your potential is!"

 
Anne Lamott, 21st century

 "When God is going to do something wonderful, He or She always starts with a
hardship; when God is going to do something amazing, He or She starts with an

impossibility."
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

 
 

http://feeds.feedburner.com/WeeklySeeds


BE THE CHURCH
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
  

BECOME A FRIEND OF THE VERMONT
CONFERENCE

  
 

 Here...
 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

VT CONFERENCE
NEWS

 
HAPPENINGS

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Please keep Adrianne Carr in your thoughts and prayers as she

has broken her shoulder and is having surgery today, Wednesday
June 13, 2018.   

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Pride Interfaith Worship Service this year, and in years to come, returns to
National Pride Month - June - commemorating Stonewall.
 
 Please join us:
When: Thursday, June 28, at 7:00 PM
Where: The First Congregational Church in Essex Junction
 
First Congregational in Essex Junction invites you to an Interfaith LGBTQ+
Worship Service, hosted on June 28th at 7pm. It is said, that the modern
LGBTQ+ movement for rights and acceptance began with the Stonewall Inn
Riots in June 1969. In 2018, LGBTQ+ people have much to celebrate, and yet
we must continue to fight for acceptance.  Join us to honor the righteous
rabble-rousers of the Stonewall Inn Riots and celebrate LGBTQ+ people and
the movement for rights and acceptance of the last 49 years.
 

https://www.uccresources.com/collections/be-the-church
http://www.vtcucc.org/online-giving/


Link to Facebook event page:
https://www.facebook.com/events/624999644501305/permalink/625000821167854/ 

 

Convocation Dates 17th-19th September, 2018
  

 
POOR PEOPLE'S CAMPAIGN

 
Rev. Elisa Lucozzi, Pastor
United Community Church

1325 Main Street
St. Johnsbury, VT 05819

 1(802) 748-2603
Email: pastoruccstj@gmail.com

 
 

Somebody's been hurting our people and it's gone on far too long And we won't
be silent any more.

 During the height of the Civil Rights era, Dr. Martin Luther King led a march from
Selma, Alabama to Montgomery, Alabama. One of the people who participated in
that march was Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel. When Rabbi Heschel returned
from Selma, he was asked by someone, 'Did you find much time to pray, when
you were in Selma?' Rabbi Heschel responded, 'I prayed with my feet.' What was
his point? That his marching, his protesting, his speaking out for Civil Rights was
his greatest prayer of all.i

 I confess I really had no idea what I was volunteering for when I put my hand up
at that first meeting of the Poor People's Campaign's 40 days of action and said
that I would be a moral witness meaning I would be willing to risk arrest. I had
taken a course on the Civil Rights movement in college and watched many film
clips showing people participating in civil disobedience or non-violent direct
action. There was lots of footage of people walking together, participating in sit-
ins and protests.           

                                                READ ARTICLE HERE....
 

 

News from the New Hampshire Conference
  

Save the Date for Basic Boundary Awareness Training 
Thursday, October 25, 2018

  
Basic Boundary Awareness Training will be offered on Thursday, October, 25,
2018, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., at the Conference Center (140 Sheep Davis

Road, Pembroke, NH).  
The facilitator will be Charles Lindner.  

More information and registration will be forthcoming.
  

 
 

Bethany Church in Randolph is seeking 4 metal
covers for communion

service trays that carry the juice/wine please contact 

https://www.facebook.com/events/624999644501305/permalink/625000821167854/
mailto:pastoruccstj@gmail.com
http://www.vtcucc.org//mt-content/uploads/2018/06/lucozzi-ppc-ekit-piece.pdf


bethanyucc@gmail.com
 

 
 

 
Mary Kay Shueneman's last Sunday at the Cornwall's First Congregational

Church
 _________________________________________________________________

  

 
Pentecost Decorations at the Barre Congregational Church

mailto:bethanyucc@gmail.com


by Jeffrey Tuper-Giles
 
 

 
_________________________________________________________________

  
 

Sunday, July 22, 2018, 1:00pm
   

PRAY 4 FREEDOM 
 The 4 FREEDOMS FESTIVAL  closes the weekend's events with an Interfaith

ceremony at Norman Rockwell's home and studio in West Arlington at 1:00pm. The
event brings together spiritual and religious leaders, with a non-denominational

focus on Freedom of Worship. FESTIVAL organizers join regional inter-faith leaders
in their commitment to Grateful Hearts, community food cupboards and local food

banks, by encouraging all participants to donate food, upholding Freedom from
Want.

 
Friday, July 20, 2018, 4:00pm

RING 4 FREEDOM 
On July 20, 2018, the 4 FREEDOMS FESTIVAL  presents RING 4 FREEDOM.   RING 4

FREEDOM is a unified bell-ringing at across towns large and small in the state of
Vermont, to signify and honor the Four Freedoms; the first ever event of this kind

will take place at 4:00pm Eastern, for 4 minutes.
  

Here is the festival website with more
details: https://www.themillvt.com/4freedomsfestival/

 
 

Jami Poe
4 FREEDOMS FESTIVAL

(802) 768-1303
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 

CHURCH WORLD SERVICES NEWS
 

https://www.themillvt.com/4freedomsfestival/


 
Church World Services 

 Adam Smedberg
asmedberg@cwsglobal.org

 

 
WEBINARS

 
 

mailto:asmedberg@cwsglobal.org


 
Unique Risks Preventing Sexual Abuse in the School Environment

(Praesidium)
Wednesday, August 8, 2018 

 2:00 PM to 3:00 PM (Eastern Time)
 

Trending Risk Management Concerns for Churches (The Insurance Board)
Wednesday, September 12, 2018 

 2:00 PM to 3:00 PM (Eastern Time)
http://anymeeting.com/insuranceboard

 
~~~~~~~~~~~

 
 

http://anymeeting.com/insuranceboard


Original worship resources for local churches...because Sunday's
coming.

  
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 
 
 

VERMONT OUTDOOR MINISTRIES
  

 
 

SEE THE LATEST CAMP NEWSLETTER HERE......
 

WHAT CAN CHURCHES DO TO PROMOTE CAMP?

Promote camp in your bulletins and newsletters
Hand out the brochures

Have campers that have been to camp share stories in worship.
Have a camp Sunday- Children's time, Smores for coffee hour, or camp songs

in worship.
Someone from Outdoor Ministries can come to your church to talk about camp

with the children or share a sermon about Outdoor Ministries
Let campers know there is scholarship money available

Support the scholarship fund with a special gift of offering to Outdoor Ministries
Check out the website at www.hortoncenter.org 

 
For questions or to apply: Laurie Chipman lchipman@fccej.org

or Nancy Folwer fowler@gmail.com
 

Preview 2018 Camp Brochure here!
 

Read more here...
 

 If you would like to volunteer, please contact Nancy Fowler at
fowler5vt@gmail.com

Nancy Fowler or Laurie Chipman
lchipman@fccej.org

 

http://worshipwell.church/
http://www.vtcucc.org//mt-content/uploads/2018/05/campnewlsetter-may18.pdf
http://www.vtcucc.org//mt-content/uploads/2018/01/camp-2018-brochure.pdf
http://www.vtcucc.org//mt-content/uploads/2018/02/campnlfeb18-6.pdf
mailto:fowler5vt@gmail.com
mailto:lchipman@fccej.org


 
 Rev. John Dorhauer was at  at the Outdoor Ministry Association Consult

Gathering at Silver Lake, CT in November and listened to some of our camping
stories. We applied and were awarded a $1000 Deering Grant to help with the

cost of paddle boarding at Rock Point next summer.
 

See Camp Job Opportunities here....... 
 

Job Replies  to: 
Laurie Chipman lchipman@fccej.org

 or
 Nancy Fowler fowler5vt@myfairpoint.net

  

 

 
DINNERS AND SOCIAL SERVICE

OPPORTUNITIES

 
Community Supper

Every Friday, 6 pm at the United Church of South Royalton
 

 
Bradford Congregational Church
 The Community Suppers are the

 4th THURSDAY of each month
 

http://www.vtcucc.org//mt-content/uploads/2018/01/job-opps-csmp-2018.pdf
mailto:LaurieChipmanlchipman@fccej.org
mailto:NancyFowlerfowler5vt@myfairpoint.net


 
Pot Luck and Hymn Sing - third Tuesday of every month, 6:pm, at the Roxbury

Union Congregational Church.
 
 

Essex Eats Out Community Dinners Continue... 1st Friday of Every
Month  

www.essexeatsout.org
  

 
Bradford Congregational Church
 The Community Suppers are the

 4th THURSDAY of each month
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~

         
~~~~~~~~~~~

 
 

Looking for some great home-baked goodies? You're in luck! These
ladies and many more will be preparing a variety of home-made
delicacies for the United Church of Dorset and East Rupert
 Fellowship Semi-Annual Bake Sale on Saturday, June 30, 2018 from
8:30 AM - 12:00 Noon at the Dorset Post Office on Route 30 in
Dorset.  Stock up on pies, cakes, breads and other assorted goodies
for friends and family who will be joining you for the 4th of July.   We
hope to see you there on Saturday, June 30th ! 
 Questions, call 867-2260.

  
 

Come to the Annual Strawberry Festival on Thursday, June 28 from 5 to 7 PM at
the Shoreham Congregational Church, 28 School Road, Shoreham, VT.  Feast on

Strawberry Shortcake, Strawberry Sundaes, Strawberry Pie, Ice Cream with Strawberries,
just plain Strawberries,  or The Works!  Prices vary depending on the items purchased.  A

limited number of whole Strawberry Pies will also be for sale. Make strawberries your
dessert or your entire meal that night and enjoy the fun and good food!

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

 
 
 

The Congregational Church of South Hero, VT, UCC is looking for a part-time (or full
time) organist.  This person would be responsible for playing for Sunday services at
least every other week (sharing with another organist), as well as additional services

such as Christmas Eve, Ash 
Wednesday , etc.  The organist would also accompany the choir at rehearsals.

http://www.essexeatsout.org/


The sanctuary contains an Allen Protegé L321i/e organ with 3 manuals, 38 stops, and
266 voices and a piano.

This position is available after June 1, 2018.
If interested please contact the church office at 802-372-4962  or ccshvt@gmail.com

 
 for a full job description.

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~

 
MUSIC DIRECTOR/ORGANIST  Active community church of 400+ members seeks a

vibrant music director/organist.  Responsible for adult choir, youth choir, and all
liturgical services. Time commitment averages 20 hours per week. Range of

compensation $30,000 - $35,000 dependent on experience. Submit cover letter,
resume with 3 references, and any other material you feel would support your

candidacy to: Music Director Search Committee, United Church of Dorset and East
Rupert, P.O. Box 263, Dorset, VT 05251 dorsetchurch@gmail.com

 
BOOKKEEPER AND ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT  The Dorset Church is currently
seeking a Bookkeeper and Administrative Assistant skilled in digital and internet

communications for a 3 days a week part time job.  The applicant should be a friendly
team worker and good multi-task worker ready to fulfill the mission of a vibrant

growing church.  To apply, please submit by email a cover letter and resume stating
your qualifications and your interest in the position to 

dorsetchurch@gmail.com
     

Jane A. LoBrutto, Licensed Minister - Administrator
United Church of Dorset and East Rupert

PO Box 263
Dorset, VT  05251

802-867-2260
Jane@dorsetchurch.org

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 

The First Congregational Church UCC of Burlington, Vermont
Invites candidates for two part-time positions:

 
Children's & Family Ministries Coordinator: Dynamic innovator needed to grow

programming for children (pre-K to gr.5) and families at Open & Affirming, mission-
centric church.  Be passionate about leading children into faithful, loving and hopeful

lives. Start at 15hr/wk, $20/hr.   Work closely with staff and volunteers.
 

To apply, send resume  and cover letter to: info@firstchurchburlington.org
Details: http://firstchurchburlington.org/?s=hiring

 
Youth and Young Adult Ministries Coordinator: Thoughtful relationship builder

needed to grow youth ministry for, with and by youth. Be proactive guiding middle
and high school students to develop identity and apply their passion for social justice

in the world. Start at 15hr/wk, $20/hr. Work closely with staff and volunteers.
 

To apply, send resume  and cover letter to: info@firstchurchburlington.org
Details: http://firstchurchburlington.org/?s=hiring

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 

Youth Ministry Leader wanted
 

mailto:ccshvt@gmail.com
mailto:dorsetchurch@gmail.com
mailto:dorsetchurch@gmail.com
mailto:Jane@dorsetchurch.org
mailto:info@firstchurchburlington.org
http://firstchurchburlington.org/?s=hiring
mailto:info@firstchurchburlington.org
http://firstchurchburlington.org/?s=hiring


College Street Congregational Church in Burlington is seeking a leader for our Christ-
centered peer group of 6-12 graders who can guide youth in Christian discipleship

through theology, service, fellowship, and fun. Our church is growing - especially our
youth program - and we seek someone who can continue to support our youth as we

grow. This is a part-time (20 hour) position. 
For more details, go

 to  
http://www.collegestreetchurch.org/youthministryleader/

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~

 
 
 

We hope you like our ever changing look as we try to make each E-Kit fun to explore! 
We welcome submissions for the weekly E-Kit.  Please submit  your submission by

Tuesday of each week!     We will be running all events and news in this weekly E-Kit. 
 

robinsonc@vtcucc.org
 

 

Know someone who might enjoy this email? Share it with them.
 

Did someone share this email with you? Sign up to receive more of our
emails.
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